
12th April 2017 1 
 

Minutes of Pulham St Mary Annual Parish Meeting 

Held at the Pennoyers VC on Tuesday 11
th

 April 2017 at 7pm 
 
1: Welcome Cllr Glover chaired the meeting    
Present: Cllr Ellam, Andy Yull ( Beckvale Community Car Scheme) District Cllr Hudson, County Cllr Wilby and the 
Parish Clerk were present. Cllr Langshaw, Cllr Richards and Cllr McDaniel arrived during the meeting. 
Apologies: received from Cllr Burridge, Cllr Clarke, Cllr Albon, Anne Cleveland (Pennoyers Trustees) PC Heather Field 
and the footpath warden Jenny Surey. 

 
2:  Minutes of last Annual Parish Meeting of 26

th
 April 2016  – The minutes of the previous meeting were distributed 

prior to the meeting and displayed on the parish website. No comments had been received; the minutes were signed by 
Cllr Glover.  

 
3:  Matters arising from the minutes:  There were no matters arising.   

 

4: Parish Council Chairman’s Report:   
5:  Reports by County & District Councillors:  
County Councillor: Report given, copy attached and available on the parish website 
District Councillor:  Report given, copy attached and available on the parish website  
 
6:  Presentation of Parish Council Accounts 2016/17 – to date: The parish balance sheet was presented by the Clerk, 
copy attached and available on the parish website 
.  
7: Presentation of Charity Accounts 2016/17: Joint accounts of Pulham St Mary Town Estate and William Pennoyer for 
the poor Charities were presented in a report given by Cllr Ellam, copies attached and available on the parish website. 
 
8: Reports from village organizations/activities:  
 
A report and copy of the accounts were presented by Andy Yull, for the Beckvale Community Car Scheme, copies 
attached and available on the parish website. Andy spoke to those present on the popularity and success of the scheme and 
the impact the high use has had on the accounts. SNC and PM pc have agreed to continue to support the scheme for 17/18 
at the same level as 16/17 but allowed the subsidy to be amended to 25% rather than the 50% currently offered, this will 
result in a round trip to the N&N Hospital costing customers £13.50. Councillors of PSMpc will consider this matter at the  
parish meeting, which will follow the APM 
  
A report was provided from  Ian Miller for Semere Recreation Ground Charity,  PC Heather Field and Cllr Clarke The 

Horticultural Society and Pulham St Mary Heritage Group copies attached and available on the parish website   
 
Recent reports had been received from the Pennoyer Trustees and the Tree Warden, these are available with previous 
monthly minutes 
 
Cllr Glover advised the meeting would over run and the monthly meeting would follow immediately after this, there were 
no objections 

                 
9:  Questions   
 
10 : Close  There were no questions, therefore Cllr Glover closed the meeting, 7.45 pm  

 

Signed: …………………………………….. 
 

Date: ……………………………………….. 


